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REGIONWIDE NATIONAL ENGLISH PROFICIENCY PROGRAM (NEPP)
ENHANCEMENT TRAINING OF MENTORS ON COMMUNICATIVE LANGUAGE
TEACHING (CLT), ASSESSMENT AND INTERVENTION FOR GRADES I-III
AND GRADES IV-VI TEACHERS/MENTORS

To:  Regional Directors
Schools Division /City Superintendents
Heads, Public Elementary Schools

1. In pursuance to DepED Memorandum Nos. 107 and 137, s. 2009, the
National English Proficiency Program (NEPP) of this Department announces the
conduct of the Regionwide Enhancement Training of Mentors on
Communicative Language Teaching (CLT), Assessment and Intervention for
Grades I-1II and Grades IV-VI Teachers/Mentors this Summer 2009.

2. The training aims to enhance the teachers’/mentors’ knowledge and
skills in Communicative Language Teaching (CLT), Assessing Reading, and to
provide the necessary interventions.

3. The specific dates and venues of the trainings for each region will be
determined by the regions thru the Regional NEPP Coordinators.

4. The participants to these activities are the elementary school teachers
from the identified low performing schools, who were trained on the basic
seven-day Reading and Gabay Training for Teachers in 2008.

5. The DepED Central Office will provide for the board and lodging and
training kits of the participants while their transportation expenses will be
charged to local funds.

6. Expenses for this activity such as board and lodging of the participants,
transportation expenses and other related expenses of the Regional Trainees,
Regional Technical Writing Group (TWG), National Supervising Team and staff,
training kits, supplies and other incidental expenses shall be charged against
NEPP funds subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.

7. The NEPP Regional Coordinators are requested to submit the following
documents: a) budget proposal, and b) bidding documents for the venue.
Likewise, they are required to submit a training completion report after the
training.




8. For more information, please contact Dr. Rosalina J. Villaneza, Head,
NEPP Secretariat, Office of Undersecretary for Programs and Projects at tel. nos.
(02) 687-4146/(02) 633-7202 or cellphone no.: 0919-789-7011.

7. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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